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Ancient Order of Hibernians

of Hampden Hampshire Counties

PO Box 6535
Holyoke, MA 01041-0826

Next Meeting –  
Monday,  June 5, 7:00 p.m. 
LAOH – 6:00 p.m.

At The Wherehouse?  
www.AOH-Holyoke.com
now on Facebook
      In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.   

   Congratulations to Brody Dean and Lauren Beliveau on being named recipients of the 2017 AOH & LAOH Maurice A. Donahue Scholarships. The valedictorian of his class at Hampshire Regional High School, Brody Dean is the son of Sheila M. Dean of Southampton and the late William J. Dean III, and grandson of Doctor William Dean II. He plans to attend the University of Massachusetts or Boston University.  Lauren Beliveau, daughter of Joanne and Scott Beliveau of West Springfield, and granddaughter of Barbara Gaughan, will graduate this month from West Springfield High School and will attend Elon University in North Carolina. She is a proven leader in organizations like “Unify Against Bullying” and the Ladies Ancient Order of Hibernians.  Thank you to the Scholarship Committee: Paul Mengel, Fran Hennessey, Janet Dwyer, Rosie Pratt and Owen Donohue for your hard work.
The 9th Annual Summer Picnic Hibernian Style, also known as The Hennessey Hoe Down will be held on Saturday, June 24 at The Wherehouse?. Tickets are $15 for adults, $8 children under 12. Reservations are required by June 20 by calling Paul Hogan 533-0436 or Fran Hennessey 785-5687. Jim O’Connor and the Boston Blackthorne Band will be our entertainment and include a Sing A Long. In addition to the presentation of the Maurice A. Donahue Scholarships, there will be a special tribute to President John F. Kennedy in commemoration of the anniversary of his 100th birthday. Doors open at 4:30 p.m. with food served at 5 p.m. The picnic committee is also asking all members to bring in a prize to the June meetings for the Chinese raffle.
    The First Annual LAOH Chip and Putt Golf Tournament will be held on Saturday morning, June 24 at Annie’s Driving Range, 284 Chicopee Street, Chicopee. Registration begins at 9:30 a.m. with tee off at 10:00 a.m. The price is $25 per person. Foursomes are welcome. The event is open to members, non-members and children. If you would like more information or to volunteer, contact Mary Laura Hohol at mlwhelihan@yahoo.com, or Nora McMahon at driscona@gmail.com.

In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen
    Congratulations to our club President Paul Hogan, Noranne Duquette and Barbara Twohig on being reelected to the following positions at the State Convention. Paul Hogan – State AOH President; Noreanne Duquette- LAOH State Treasurer; and Barb Twohig- LAOH Missions and Charities.
   Thanks to the following who helped at Kates Kitchen on May 7, Paul Hogan, Pete Hogan, Charlie Popp, Dan Leary, Paul Mengel, Fran Hennessey, Paula Paoli, Noranne Duquette, Janet Dwyer, Barb Twohig, Joanne Beliveau, Barb Gaughan, JD Watson and Lauren Beliveau. Next serving at Kate’s will be on June 11. This is our last serving for our club until the Fall.
     Thanks also to Pete Hogan, Paula Paoli, Charlie Popp, V.P. Pat Hogan and Amanda Olmo for giving their time on Memorial Day to participate in the Watertown Memorial Day Parade, Also to Pat and Amanda for giving up their Sunday to ready the float & Falcon for The Parade.   
    Please note the new PO Box for the AOH, PO Box 6535, Holyoke, MA 01041.

            Brothers, please note that dues, $30.00 are not paid for up 2017, you are six months past due. If you have any questions or a financial hardship please Call Paul Hogan or Financial Secretary Peter Hogan with any questions 210-1416. Payment may be made out to AOH, and mailed c/o Peter Hogan, 22 County Road, Holyoke, MA 01040.  

    When a club member passes, the AOH and LAOH pays our respects at wakes for the deceased with a Hibernian ritual. If you would like more information or would welcome one, contact Paul Hogan at 210-1416 for the AOH and Paula Paoli at 210-6013 for the AOH. 
           LAOH News
       Remember that LAOH dues for 2017 are due by April. If you still owe dues for 2017, please make every effort to pay them, as our division will need to pay a per capita fee for each member for 2017 by the end of the year. Dues, $25 can be sent to Mary Pat Murphy at 9 Magnolia Ave., Holyoke, MA. 01040 or brought to the next meeting.

Our monthly reminder:

   As always Doc Dean provides us with a reminder that Kate’s Kitchen needs our assistance.  Donations will be gladly accepted at the June meeting. Our help is always appreciated.

In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.
Upcoming Events:

Kate’s Kitchen volunteering – Sunday, June 11 
Chip and Putt Golf Tournament - Saturday, June 24

Hennessey Hoe-Down – Saturday, June 24
Summer Recess – July & August, 
Irish Cultural Center Information

Celtic Adventures for Kids

      The Irish Cultural Center will be hosting its annual Celtic Adventure for Kids Summer Camp July 24 – 28 at Elms College. The week-long program is designed to give children an introduction to the richness of Irish culture. Children from grades 1 – 9 will take part in several classes daily including: Irish dancing, music, Irish language, storytelling/ literature, games and arts and crafts. The Maguire Center swimming pool is open daily. For more information contact the ICC at irishcenterwne.org. 

   For all of us dedicated AOH/ LAOH Fans, devoted listeners of The Healys Irish radio show, it is on the air on Saturdays on WACE Radio - AM 730 (Chicopee/Springfield/Hartford) 11a.m. - 1p.m. Preprogram your dial and don’t miss a tune.
Poor Trevor Mengel. Trevor did not attend the April AOH meeting. His name was picked for the 50/50 raffle, but he was not in attendance and did not win $29.

In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.
